IT and electrical equipment
European Union — Revision of the directive on batteries

Japan asked that a planned revision to EU rules on batteries (including for electric cars) be
carried out transparently and not create unnecessary trade barriers. Parallel work in the United
Nations World Forum for Harmonization of Vehicle Regulations (WP29) ought to be considered.
Japan also asked the European Union to provide a timely TBT notification, and an adequate
transition period.

The EU explained the aim was to improve environmental performance and sustainability across
the whole life cycle of batteries, including responsible sourcing of raw materials for battery
manufacturing, and their associated carbon footprint. The EU will notify the proposal to the TBT
Committee for comments and provide sufficient time for economic operators to adapt.



